

Representative Ron Paul 203 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Second Amendment Committee P.O. Box 1776 Hanford, California 93232

Voice Phone: (559) 584-5209 or 582-8534

24-Hour Fax: (559) 584-4084

Web Page: www.libertygunrights.com E-Mail: liberty89@libertygunrights.com

May 7, 2012

OPEN LETTER

Dear Representative Paul:

This has been bothering me for a long time. It is a matter of great concern not only to me but to the people of this nation and our country's constitutional principles.

Even though the action was introduced (but not completed) to stop Barack Obama from holding the position as our president, the fact remains that solid evidence is conclusive and available to prove that he is <u>not eligible</u> to be the president of the United States, having been born in Kenya, Africa, a statement supported by his own grandmother who was present at his birth in Kenya, Africa.

Although the issue that I am writing about is not to undertake the fact that he has been issuing executive orders and signing laws which change our form of government, and "internationalize" the government processes of the United States, (all of which is highly objectionable, and "without the consent of the governed"), the purpose of this letter is actually to call your attention to the fact that Obama is also being allowed to set a precedence, which has very serious consequences.

In the future when another *non-natural-born-citizen* attempts to capture the office of the president of the United States, we shall not have grounds to deny his pursuit! This jeopardy must cease.

In your position it is incumbent upon you to bring this matter to national attention immediately! As one of your dedicated supporters, I expect a proper and timely reply, consenting to assist us in publicizing this danger.

Most respectfully,

SECOND AMENDMENT COMMITTEE

Bernadine Smith

BFS/gb

P.S. This open letter, being faxed, confirms my telephone conversation made to your office on this date, requesting that immediate attention and action be given to this issue. *Please make every effort to also speak out on the floor of the House so that an entry will be made in the record.*